
PIMA COUNTY 

REGIONAL FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT 

201 N STONE AVE, NINTH FLOOR 

TUCSON, ARIZONA 85701-1207 
 

SUZANNE SHIELDS, P.E. 

DIRECTOR 

(520) 724-4600 

FAX (520) 724-4621 

 

February 11, 2022 

 

Ms. Monica Alponte 

4907 W. Doria Dr. 

Tucson, AZ 85742 

 

Subject: Drainage Complaint DC22-055   

 

Dear Ms. Monica Alponte, 

 

The Regional Flood Control District (District) received your complaint dated February 10, 2022, 

has performed a site visit on February 10, 2022, and evaluated available public right-of-way 

information regarding (bollards) on property located east of 4907 W. Doria Dr.  As a result of this 

research, the following determination has been made: 

 

1. The bollards along W. Doria Drive at the entrance of the street drainage are not publicly 

maintained and will be the responsibility of the homeowner’s association of Countryside 

Shadows to maintain according to the subdivision plat in maps and records (Book 37, 

Page 37). 

 

The District evaluates each complaint for the need to perform maintenance activity if it is public 

drainage infrastructure. In this case, the District has not found public drainage infrastructure that 

requires maintenance. Based on these determinations, the District has concluded that no further 

action can be taken. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact our office at 724-4600. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Marco Diaz 

Infrastructure Management Division 
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